 Watertown Township Board Meeting

April 11, 2018
Worvie called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Nelson, Pyles, Schlosser and Worvie were present. Valentine was absent. Fire Chief Dumka, and nineteen (19) guests also attended. 

Pyles read the March 14, 2018 meeting minutes. Worvie instructed that the minutes would stand approved.
Phil Green Mr. Green introduced himself to everyone and announced that he is running for Michigan State Representative, representing the 84th district.                                                                                                                            














   Della Rukenbrod Ms. Rukenbrod voiced her opinion on the loss of the North Branch School Bus Stop at the fire hall and the way the board conducts business.
2018/2019 Budget Adoption: Pyles read the March 22, 2018 budget work group meeting minutes. Worvie instructed that the minutes would stand approved.  There were no questions from the floor regarding the proposed budget.  Pyles made a motion to approve the 2018/2019 budget, as presented.  Motion seconded by Nelson.  Motion carried.
Truth in Taxation:  Pyles made a motion to adopt the inflation rate multiplier 1.021, a 0.21% change, for the use in the capped value and “Headlee” calculations.  Motion seconded by Nelson.  Motion carried.  

Fire Report Dumka reported that there were no fire runs last month. The Fire Dept. has voted on Ray Herington as their newest member and Dumka asked the board to approve the hiring of Herington. Pyles made a motion to hire Herington and welcome him to the department. Motion seconded by Nelson. Motion carried. Dumka reported that there was a tornado siren test earlier in the day and the siren works fine. The siren has been disconnected from the timer, which prevents the siren from going off at noon and 6pm, but allows them to use the siren manually. Dumka spoke of some programs they will be doing including smoke detector give away, fire awareness and CPR classes.
Zoning Report Schlosser reported that 2 cases were taken care of, in which 2 residents built without a permit. She wrote 3 fence permits, 1 special building permit, and 1 deck permit. She also stated there would be 3 people on the agenda for April’s Variance meeting.


























 Blight Report Pyles reported that since the last meeting there were 3 new cases, 7 that did not comply with arrangements made so violations were issued, 9 cases that came into compliance and closed, and 3 that made arrangements on cleaning up. 
Library Report: Pyles reported that she will go with a quote to paint the library that came in just under $500. The next closest quote was $2000. She will wait until after State Funding has been issued to do this project. The library had 55 patrons in the month of March. 
Treasurer’s Report: Schlosser presented the treasurer’s report with the following balances on 03/31/2018:

General Fund

     $ 150,197.07
Library Account

                 48.12


Fire Dept. Reserve Fund          63,935.06
Trust & Agency

               142.95







            Sidewalk Acct                           63,013.35
Tax Collections
                         5,815.58










Certificates of Deposit


60726                          24,550.63
Pyles motioned to approve Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion seconded by Nelson.  Motion carried.  Schlosser also submitted her quotes for her new all in one computer and single function printer. The lowest quote coming from Quill at $619.98. Pyles made a motion to let Schlosser move forward with her purchase that was approved in the budget meeting. Motion was seconded by Nelson. On a roll call vote Nelson, Aye; Schlosser, Aye; Worvie, Aye; Pyles, Aye; Valentine absent. Motion carried.              









  


                                           
Supervisor’s Report Worvie will contact Wilkinson’s about Dust Control and Jostock’s about roadside brush cutting.
Clerk’s Report:  Pyles submitted the April vouchers as follows: General Fund $17,949.52; Library Fund $1,089.25; Fire Fund at $1,230.35.  Nelson motioned to approve the vouchers and have checks drawn on the same, seconded by Schlosser. Motion carried.  Pyles reported that the original cost of the monthly bug and pest control will now be $50 per month instead of $100. Pyles announced that the Tuscola County Road Commission will be paving Fostoria Rd. from Millington Rd. to Castle Rd. in 2018. Pyles stated that the septic was in need of being pumped and she will have the bids at next month’s meeting. The flags for town discussed at the budget meeting were found on sale at another place and will be $185.25 instead of the 500 budgeted for. 
























     Public Comment    Flett Proctor asked about the loose gravel that will be on the road during the paving of Fostoria Rd., he asked where children that go to Mayville Schools get picked up, Pyles stated by their houses; and his last question was about the lot that the Tribesmen own, in which the NB School stop is located in front of, who would be responsible if someone was injured at the bus stop. Pyles stated that the stop is in the road not their actual property and the school would ultimately be liable because they set the stop.
Schlosser made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Nelson seconded motion.  Motion carried.  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:42 PM.       

Minutes prepared by:  Malisa Pyles, Township Clerk

_______________________________________
____________________________________

Frank Worvie, Supervisor

  Date

Malisa Pyles, Clerk

          Date
